
23 December 2020 

 

To:  Durham Conservation Commission & Planning Board 

From:  Joshua Meyrowitz, 7 Chesley Drive, Durham 

Re: Flowing Water into Plaza, within Plaza, and out of Plaza (80 seconds of video) 

 

Below, please find annotated links to a total of 1.3 minutes (80 seconds) of video from 

December 5, 2020. The first three videos were shot within 12 minutes of each other. 

 

With these videos, I attempted to replicate and expand on Sandra Hebert’s November 23, 

2020 College Brook videos and text input. Ms. Hebert’s observations led her to “believe that 

the flash flooding (of College Brook) may not be caused by the flow from UNH.” And my 

observation and videos suggest that as well. 

 

GENTLE UNH water flowing into College Brook at Plaza entrance at Mill Road 

Dec 5 2020, 3:02pm (12 secs): https://youtu.be/OPjvy9k12zo  

 

FLOODED walkway in Plaza, along College Brook, with parking-lot runoff 

overwhelming drains into the Brook, Dec 5 2020, 3:05pm (44 secs):  

https://youtu.be/oMZLlV3VeFU 

 

TORRENT downstream of Plaza (Chesley Dr), Dec 5 2020, 3:14 pm (9 secs): 

https://youtu.be/H2G8rchrXFY 

 

Even HIGHER downstream-of-Plaza flow (Chesley Dr), Dec 5 2020, 9:33pm (11 secs):  

https://youtu.be/Vesa6OcRVic 

 

Other College Brook flooding videos can be seen here: 

COLLEGE BROOK FLOODING YouTube Channel : 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4Wyy3CASCaGxLm_H_gw9gg   

 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or problems accessing the videos or for 

additional information, pictures, and clarifications. 

 

Thank you for all your efforts to understand and protect our Town.  

 
234 / JM 2e to ConCom Dec 23 2020 

https://www.ci.durham.nh.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/planning_board/page/54487/sandra_hebert_11-23-20.pdf
https://youtu.be/OPjvy9k12zo
https://youtu.be/oMZLlV3VeFU
https://youtu.be/H2G8rchrXFY
https://youtu.be/Vesa6OcRVic
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4Wyy3CASCaGxLm_H_gw9gg

